

May 14, 2021

Marin County Flood Control and Water Conservation District c/o Joanna Dixon, P.E.
3501 Civic Center Drive, Suite 304
San Rafael, CA 94903

RE:

CORTE MADERA CREEK FLOOD RISK MANAGEMENT PROJECT PHASE 1: Notification of Town Council decision on the Town's preferred option for improvements related to Frederick Allen Park

Dear Ms. Dixon:

In consideration of the Marin County Flood Control and Water Conservation District's (the District) pending adoption of the Final Environmental Impact Report (FEIR) for the Corte Madera Creek Flood Risk Management Project Phase 1 (the Project) and subsequent selection of a preferred project, the Town of Ross held a public hearing on this item at a regular Town Council meeting held on May 13, 2021.

At that meeting, the Ross Town Council voted to authorize the Town Manager to inform the District that the preferred option for the Town of Ross is Alternative 1 as described in the Draft EIR for the Project which was distributed for public comment on February 1, 2021.

As the District proceeds forward in the EIR and design process, the Town strongly recommends that the design of the Project within the Town of Ross be based on the Draft EIR Alternative 1: Reduced Footprint – Avoid Frederick Allen Park.

Thank you for the District's work on this important project.

Sincerely,

Joe Chinn

Town Manager

cc: Mayor Elizabeth Robbins and Council Members